
MINUTES 
Sunshine Meeting 
December 1, 2022 

12:00 PM 
Government Center 

6601 Main Street 
Miami Lakes, Florida 33014 

Call to Order: 

The Sunshine Meeting began at 12:06 p.m. 

The following councilmembers were present: Councilmember Ray Garcia, Councilmember 

Marilyn Ruano, and Mayor Manny Cid. 

The following Town Staff members were present: Deputy Town Manager Tony Lopez, Chief 

Technology and Innovation Officer German Cure, and Deputy Town Clerk Victoria Martinez. 

Items Discussed: 

• Strategic Planning 

Mayor Cid called for this meeting to discuss the Strategic Plan with newly elected Councilmember 

Garcia. Both Mayor Cid and Councilmember Garcia began by discussing the New Business Items 

Councilmember Garcia presented at the November 28th Special Call Meeting and how they related 

to the Strategic Plan. 

Firstly discussed was Business Park East and how the area could be more attractive to new 

businesses. Councilmember Ruano gave input and addressed concerns with any redevelopment in 

that area. Then, they all discussed the ways in which floating solar panels in lakes can generate 

revenue. As well, they spoke about the needs for Miami Lakes Optimist Park and the Par 3. 

Finally, all three elected officials discussed the community surveys which gathers resident feedback 

to assist in developing the next strategic plan. They also ended discussions with blasting concerns 

and the upcoming Blasting Advisory Board Town Hall Meeting on December 19th. 

The residents in attendance were also able to express their concerns regarding the NW 59th Avenue 

Eminent Domain and the golf cart ordinance. 



Adjournment: 

This meeting was adjourned at 1:08 p.m. 

Approved this 10th day of January 2023. 

Attest: 


